REGULAR MEETING OF SUPERVISORS
RANGER DRAINAGE DISTRICT
                                                               JULY 6, 2022
	
The regular meeting of the Ranger Drainage District was held on July 6, 2022, at 6 P.M. at the District office located at 19950 Nugent Street, Orlando Florida 32833.  Present were Supervisors Dave Mauck, Russ Beyersdorf and Mike Nolan. Terry Lewis attended by Zoom. There was 1 landowner in attendance.   

CONSENT AGENDA
   	  Treasurer’s report, Regular Meeting minutes of June 1, 2022; driveway permits, and “other” permits were approved as submitted.  The disbursements were authorized.

MASTER/INTERLOCAL AGREEMENT WITH ORANGE COUNTY
	Mr. Lewis reported that Orange County is still reviewing the Interlocal Agreement.

LIGHTING
	Mr. Way announced that Orange County Public Works is in the process of obtaining a permit for the lighting project in various locations throughout the District.

SIDEWALK INSTALLATION – MEREDITH PARKWAY
	Orange County will be installing sidewalks on the south side of Meredith Pky. from Dallas Blvd. to Bancroft Blvd. Work is expected to begin within the next two weeks.

FLOATING DOCK CONSIDERATION
	Mr. Wheeler submitted a request for a floating dock on Sandhill Crane Lake. After discussion the Board approved his request.

APPROVAL OF 2022-2023 MEETING DATES & TIMES
	After review the Board approved the September 30, 2021 Fiscal Year End Audit as submitted ny Grau & Associates.  No discrepancies were found.

VACATE REQUEST MR. MARQUEZ 19326 MOORGATE 31A BLK 2 LOT 67
	After discussion the Board agreed to vacate the 30’ Utility and Drainage Easement on the South side portion of the drainage easement located at 19326 Moorgate Street Unit 31A Block 2 Lot 67. The 30’ easement along the entire East line of Lot 67 will remain.


VACATE REQUEST MRS. HEDRICK RALSTON STREET E. 105’ OF TR. 27
	After discussion the Board approved to vacate the 30’ Drainage Easement along the East side of the East 105’ of Tract 27, Ralston Street.

RENEWAL CONSIDERATION OF LAWNSHAPER CONTRACT
	Mrs. Mullins will discuss renewal of contract with Mr. Goodman from Lawnshaper Inc. and report back to the Board at the August meeting.

LAKE DAVIS FAMILY FISHING DAY EVENT 2022
	The Board agreed to continue with our Annual Lake Davis Family Fishing Day event and has scheduled it for Saturday, November 5, 2022 from 10:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m.  The District will solicit sponsors for this event.

	


                  There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 7:30 p.m.      
